
Norton Fund Commission 
September 18, 2019 

Home of Heidi Xenophontos 
Andover, CT 

 
 
CALL TO ORDER: 
Chairperson, Dianne Grenier called the meeting to order at 7:07 pm. 
 
MEMBERS PRESENT: 
Dianne Grenier, Cheryl Mayhew, Jan Neumuth, Sarah Shapiro and Heidi Xenophontos. 
 
MINUTES: 
Cheryl made a motion to accept the minutes of the May 14, 2019 meeting. Jan seconded the motion and 
minutes were approved unanimously. 
 
CORRESPONDENCE: 
The Commission received a thank you note from Derek White, 2019 scholarship recipient. 
 
FINANCES: 
A donation was made to the Norton Fund from Wayne Palmer, LLC. 
The group plans to approach the Board of Selectmen at a later date to get approval in ways to increase 
the returns to the Norton funds. 
 
NEW BUSINESS: 
The Commission members have been reappointed. 
A committee has been formed to revamp the town’s website. 
Robin Dougherty is the new temporary Social Services Director. The group hopes to have improved 
access to children needing assistance. 
The group plans to participate in the 2020 Senior Fundraiser to be held February 9, 2020. 
The Norton Number work has been accomplished. A date will be chosen once the school agrees on a 
date. 
The next meeting will be held November 12. At that time details of participation in the Senior Fundraiser 
will be discussed as well as election of new officers. 
 
MEETING DATES 2020: 
May 12: 2020                          Andover Congregational Church.         7:00pm 
November 10, 2020               Andover Congregational Church.         7:00pm 
August 18, 2020.                    Heidi’s home                                             7:00pm 
           
 
ADJOURNMENT: 
Dianne adjourned the meeting at 8:39 pm. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
Sarah Shapiro 
Norton Commission Secretary 
 



 
 


